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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
From: John Horigan, MA, CIP 
 CIRB Administrator 

 
Date:  July 26, 2013 
 
Subject: Establishment of New Adult CIRB, Renaming Current Adult CIRB 
 
 
The NCI CIRB Initiative has started a new CIRB to review NCI-sponsored early phase studies.   This new 
CIRB will be called the “Adult CIRB – Early Phase Emphasis”. 
 
As a result of this addition, the existing Adult CIRB has been renamed “Adult CIRB – Late Phase Emphasis” 
to differentiate the two Adult CIRBs.  The Adult CIRB – Late Phase Emphasis continues to review NCI-
sponsored phase 3 studies. 
 
 
 
 
 


